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Summary  

On September 5, 2018 the participants in the CAT NMS LLC Plan (“Participants”) published a new draft 

(version 0.7) of the CAT Reporting Technical Specifications for Industry Members (“Technical 

Specifications”). This new version incorporates industry feedback submitted to the Participants since the 

publication of draft version 0.1 in September 2017 and publication of Excerpt version 0.2 in February 2018.  

No further material changes to the Technical Specifications are planned for publication before the October 

30, 2018 final Technical Specifications publication date.  

This alert is a request for feedback from industry participants to draft version 0.7.  

Feedback and questions should be directed to the CAT Help Desk, as follows:  

• Email: helpdesk@thesyscat.com  

Hours: 9am-5pm ET weekdays, excluding US Equity Market Observed Holidays 

1.1 Draft 0.7 scope 

Version 0.7 covers both Phase 2a and Phase 2b of Industry Member reporting, in keeping with the phased-

in approach to the implementation of Industry Member Reporting to the CAT. The key dates for the 

implementation of Phase 2a and Phase 2b are described in the Technical Specifications and in the August 

9, 2018 Industry Outreach Webinar.  

Version 0.7 can be used for planning and design purposes for Phase 2a and Phase 2b. However this draft is 

subject to change based on industry feedback. 

mailto:helpdesk@thesyscat.com
https://www.catnmsplan.com/wpcontent/uploads/2018/08/CAT-Industry-Webcast-8.9.18_vF.pdf
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Note that a proposed modification to the CAT NMS Plan will be filed with the Securities and Exchange 

Commission to reflect the phased-in approach for Industry Member reporting described in the newest 

version of the Technical Specifications. That proposal is subject to the Commission’s approval.  

1.2 Issues and resolution list 

The Participants have already received and considered industry feedback on the issues contained in the 

table below.  

Resolution details of these issues is provided in the table. These measures have been incorporated in 

version 0.7 of the Technical Specifications. Further feedback on these items is not necessary. All feedback 

received by October 1, 2018 will be considered by the SROs for inclusion in the October 30, 2018 final 

version.  

Note that the Participants seek additional input on any missing or unclear elements that may prevent 

Industry Members from implementing the Technical Specifications for Phases 2a and 2b.  
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1.2.1 Other Issues under consideration  
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